March 2023 Post Newsletter

WesternSpringsVFW.org

Commander's Stuff By Bruce Harken brhed@aol.com

March is here! Where does the time go? Looking forward to March 12 when

Daylight Savings Time will begin! Read in the paper this morning that we are gaining 2 1/2 minutes of daylight each day until June 21 (Summer Solstice)!

Our February meeting on Valentine's Day was very productive. Joe Barker and Guy Vorsanger had met and came up with some ideas for the May 6 VFW Volunteer Day. One involves working with an area food bank. More on this as we get closer to the date.

Joe has had conversations with Dr. Brian Waterman, superintendent of Lyons Township High School, about staring up the Teacher of the Year Award at the high school. An education committee has been established to work the program out.

Our pizza program continues to grow and we are now funded through April 2024! Delivery for pizza in February was Wednesday, Feb. 22. The next one will be Wednesday, March 22. Just noticed on the calendar that February and March mirror each other except March has three more days! If you would like to join me in the delivering

Save the Dates

March $14^{th} - 7:30$ p.m. **Post Regular meeting**

March 17th – deadline for April newsletter

April 11th – 7:30 p.m. **Post Regular** meeting

pizzas to Hines RCF, contact me at brhed@aol.com.

Our membership rolls from the VFW indicate we have 101 members. only 12-15 of you attend the meetings. We need bodies to do the work for the Post! Come to the meetings, get involved!

Have a great month!

Quartermaster Report

By Mike Winner

(708) 829-0069 Gonakadet@att.net

Statement of funds as of 2/14/23

Post General Fund \$1,738.18 Post Relief Fund 5,857.34 TOTAL: \$7,595.52

Semper Fidelis!